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The Honorable Mike Thompson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 144-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Thompson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 1 by Senator Titus 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 1 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 1 would exempt Kansas from observing federal daylight saving time provisions 

beginning the first Sunday of November 2025 at 2:00 a.m.  The bill would not affect any actions, 

rights, or movements governed by federal law.  The bill also would require the Secretary of State 

to monitor and publish a notification of the enactment of any federal law that establishes year-

round observation of central daylight saving time.  As a result of enactment of the federal law for 

which the Secretary of State provides notice, the provision of SB 1 exempting Kansas from 

observing daylight saving time would have no force and effect.   

 

 SB 1 would also establish central daylight saving time as the permanent standard time for 

the state of Kansas beginning on the first Sunday of November after the effective date of the bill.  

The bill would be effective after its publication in the statute book and after the date of publication 

of the notice by the Secretary of State of the enactment of any federal law that establishes year-

round observation of central daylight saving time.   

 

 The Secretary of State indicates under SB 1, the agency would publish a notice in the 

Kansas Register if any federal law were passed.  Publication of the notice would cost 

approximately $200 from its fee funds, which is based on the number of words included in the 

notice.  The agency would cover the cost within its existing resources.  The Office of Information 

Technology Services and the Kansas Highway Patrol indicate SB 1 would not have a fiscal effect 



The Honorable Mike Thompson, Chairperson 

Page 2—SB 1 

 

 

on operations.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 1 is not reflected in The FY 2026 Governor’s 

Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc:  Sherry Macke, Kansas Highway Patrol 

 Sandy Tompkins, Office of the Secretary of State  

 Brian Reiter, Office of Information Technology Services 


